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December 2014   

Civilian-Military Support Group

NEWSLETTER

President’s Remarks
by John A. Fergione

Four programs the management at 
Edwards AFB administers to aid the 
younger members of the Edwards 
community are:

Child Car Seats:  Used to provide 
portable infant car seats to financial-
ly struggling first-time parents,

Emergency Relief Fund:  Used for emergency situa-
tions, such as airfare for a death in the family, car repairs, 
rent, food, utilities and other related expenses,

Exceptional Family Member Support:  Used for the 
purchase of gasoline cards for traveling to medical centers 
outside of the local area,

Holiday Meal Program:  Used to provide holiday gift 
baskets for families.

In 2013, thanks to donations we received, the Ed-
wards AFB Civ-Mil Support Group was able to donate 
$8,500.00 to these programs.  This amount was increased 
to $10,000.00 in October, 2014.

This year, the Flight Test Historical Foundation (FTHF) 
honored the 70th anniversary of the U.S. Air Force Test 
Pilot School at their annual Gathering of Eagles event, and 
hosted a reception at the “School-House”.  Since acting as 
a host group for dignitaries visiting Edwards AFB is clear-
ly part of our charter, we donated a little under $500.00 to 
help the FTHF with their expenses for hosting this event.

All of the above happened before I was even officially 
inducted as the fifteenth person to hold the title of Presi-
dent of the Edwards AFB Civ-Mil Support Group, though 
my term officially began on October 1.  The Officers and 
Class of 2017 Directors were installed on the evening of 
October 23 at the University of Antelope Valley by Cali-
fornia State Senator Steven Knight and Brig. Gen. Michael 
Brewer.  It was a delightful evening, and I would like to 

think everyone who attended the event thoroughly en-
joyed themselves.  My sincerest thanks to Danny Bazzell,  
Michael Belzil, George and Diane Nagy, Aida O’Connor, 
Michele Slade and Julie Swayze for their efforts in making 
this event such a class act.

Our 25th Anniversary historical book is shaping up nice-
ly.  To date, all of the historical data have been reviewed 
and cataloged.  The arduous task of layout and editing re-
mains, but the work there is steadily being accomplished.  
My sincerest thanks to Diane Nagy, Aida O’Connor, and 
Richard Spann for the many hours they have spent in what 
I am sure will be an exceptional book.

As a result of the extensive historical review that was 
conducted, we were able to fully organize and catalog our 
historical data.  Richard Spann then found us a climate-
controlled, and secure, storage facility so that we could 
store all of this data in one location, and that is where it 
now resides.  Thanks Dick!

Stan Turner has taken on the chairmanship of the com-
mittee which will maintain our Web site, http:///www.eafb-
civmil.org, and has been working with our webmaster to 
add the capability where our membership database will be 
securely held and maintained on-line.  This will result in 
a huge reduction in workload for our Membership chair-
man, George Nagy, as the members will be able to view 
and update their personal information on the Civ-Mil Web 
site.  When this capability is introduced, I’ll certainly let 
you know.

Plans are being finalized to clean “our” carpet in the Air-
men’s Attic at Edwards Air Force Base.  As you remember, 
we donated the carpet to this facility a few years ago and 
it has received some significant use since then.  With a 
reasonable bid on-hand to clean the carpet, the decision 
was made to have this accomplished.  At the request of the 
folks who supervise the activities at the Airmen’s Attic, the 
cleaning is being scheduled to take place in January, 2015.

It was reported to us recently that the Flags at our Flag 
Park were in need of replacement.  The flags are being 
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flown daily as it requires a considerable amount of effort to 
raise and lower the fifty-six flags.  Replacement sets of the 
flags will comprise a portion of our 2015 annual service 
project at the Base.

With the holidays fast approaching, our Holiday Giving 
program is underway.  I encourage all of you to give what 
you can to this program.  Every dollar we receive will go 
to our Base to aid our young veterans who really do ap-
preciate our assistance during these, sometimes stressful, 
times.

As you can see, your Board of Directors has been busy, 
despite the Holiday Season being just around the corner.  I 
wish all of you a most enjoyable Holiday Season and hope 
2015 proves to be a fantastic year for you.

On a sad note, long-time Director, and an icon in the edu-
cational improvements that have occurred in the Antelope 
Valley over the past decade, Robert D. (Bob) Johnstone 
departed this life for his reward in the next early in No-
vember.  Our sincerest sympathies to Barbara and Bob’s 
family for their loss.  This great man will surely be missed 
by all of us.

Happy Holidays! 
 

John A. Fergione 
President 

The EAFB Civilian-Military Support Group

Civ-Mil celebrates new officers  
and 25 years of service

by Diane Betzler, senior staff writer  
Aerotech News and Review

It was a night filled with giving thanks to all the members 
of the Edwards Air Force Base Civilian-Military Support 
Group, past and present, for all the hard work, dedication 
and time spent throughout the years working to support the 
base at Edwards, Calif.

The Group, whose mission is to establish a friendly 
working relationship between local civilians and military 
leaders from Edwards, held its 25th Installation Dinner of 
new officers and directors at the University of Antelope 
Valley Oct 23.

On this special night guests were greeted at the door by 
Civ-Mil Group Member, Chris Spicher, owner of the An-

telope Valley Florist who presented each female guest with 
a long-stemmed rose.

This being a milestone year for the organization, the 
event was filled with lots of reminiscing, praise and awards 
for members of the Board.

Special praise was given to Aida 
O’Connor, founder and very first presi-
dent of the Board for all her years of ser-
vice. O’Connor served as president twice, 
the first time in 1989, the year she started 
the organization, and again in 2007. To-
day O’Conner serves as an Honorary 
Lifetime Director. 

Awards were presented by outgoing president Danny 
Bazzell and the first award of the evening was presented 
to outgoing directors Roger Hemme, Patricia Russell and 
Cathy Hart and was a token of appreciation for their ser-
vice.

Dennis Anderson, editor of the Antelope Valley Press 
was the evening’s keynote speaker. He applauded Amer-
ica’s military. 

Anderson said the [United States] Army, Air Force, 
Navy, Marines and Coast Guard are a partnership. 

“The role of our services is to oppose evil and to affirm 
that which is good,” he told those attending the event.

The second award of the evening, the Unsung Hero 
Award, is dedicated to the member who gave above and 
beyond the call of duty, “The person who served behind 
the scenes and out of the lime light, but always there,”  
Bazzell explained. For the first time ever the Unsung Hero 
Award was presented to two individuals, Terry Landsiedel 
and Pan Patel. Each was given a plaque that read, “In rec-
ognition of excellence, continuous commitment and dis-
tinguished service.”

The Member of the Year award went to past secretary 
Julie Swayze, who, Bazzell said performed her service 
tirelessly and without question. Swayze received a total of 
five commendations from state and local leaders.

Brig. Gen Michael Brewer, commander of the Edwards 
AFB 412 Test Wing was on hand for the Installation of 
Directors and State Senator Steve Knight presided over the 
Installation of Officers.

Knight paid tribute to outgoing president Danny Bazzell 
and said Civ-Mil is only as good as its leader and said  
Bazzell did a great job.

Al Hoffman, president of the Antelope Valley Board of 
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Trade said there is a lot of common interest between the 
Board of Trade and Civ-Mil and thanked Bazzell for his 
service as President of the Board for Civ-Mil.

Bazzell played down the praise directed at him and 
thanked the organization for the honor of being able to 
serve as its president.

“I’ve never been president of an organization before, so 
stepping into these shoes wasn’t easy,” he said.

Bazzell said it’s all about team work and thanked Civ-
Mil members for their guidance.

Incoming president John Fergione joined 
the organization in 1998. “I joined because 
I was told all we do is have fun,” Fergione 
told Aerotech News. 

Fergione admits now he didn’t realize 
how much work fun could be.

A retired Naval Captain and aviator, Fergione, who has 
made somewhere near 300 landings on a Navy carrier has 
a unique concept of fun, but says working with the Civ-Mil 
Group is definitely fun. 

“I have already talked to Colonel Radomski, the vice 
commander of the 412 Test Wing and asked him to give us 
some ideas for this year’s service project,” he said.

The organization is currently supporting four programs 
on base. Child Car Seats is one of the Civ-Mil-supported 
programs, it provides portable infant car seats to financial-
ly struggling first-time parents.

Emergency Relief Fund is another and is used for emer-
gency situations such as airfare for emergency travel, car 
repairs, rent, food, utilities and other related expenses.

Another is Exceptional Family Member Support. This 
program is used by the Airman or his or her spouse who 
might have to travel to a medical facility located off base 
and the cost of gasoline might be a hardship. This support 
is used to buy gas cards. 

The Civ-Mil Group also supports a Holiday Meal Pro-
gram that is used to provide holiday gift baskets for fami-
lies.

In addition to these programs the group also supports the 
Airmen’s Attic and the Higher Grounds Internet Café and 
hosts groups visiting the base.

The Board has already approved spending $10,000 this 
year on its projects and Fergione said members and Ed-
wards AFB management personnel will submit ideas on 

how to spend additional money. He said the Board will 
evaluate each idea and decide which pro-
grams and ideas to support.

Bazzell wished Fergione the best on con-
tinuing on with the Civ-Mil mission, “It’s 
very challenging, but rewarding,” he told 
the new president.

“We have a lot on our plate, but we have an exceptional 
Board of Directors and there’s no doubt in my mind they 
will work as hard for me as they did for Danny, Fergione 
said and thanked Bazzell for his service.

Incoming directors are John Fergione, Cam Martin, Al 
Hoffman, Lisa Moulton, Julie Swayze, Terry Landsiedel 
and Richard Spann. The directors will serve in their newly 
appointed position through 2017.

Incoming officers are: John Fergione, president; Mark 
Thompson, vice president; Matt Winheim, Secretary; Dr. 
George “Bud” Reams, treasurer, Danny Bazzell, past pres-
ident and Mike Belzil, director at large.

The evening was emceed by James 
Charlton who said it was a privilege to at-
tend an event that was so well attended. 
More than 100 people attended the Civil-
ian Military Support Group’s 25th Instal-
lation Dinner.  

(Editor’s Note:  Reprinted with permission  
of the author.)
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2014 Civ/Mil Installation Dinner 
by Dick Spann

The Civilian Military Support Group Installation Ban-
quet was held on October 23rd at the University of An-
telope Valley Grand Ballroom.  Palmdale Attorney James 
Charlton served as Master of Ceremonies with Brigadier 
General Michael Brewer and State Senator Steve Knight 
serving as the Installing Officers.  We were fortunate to 
also have the excellent Edwards AFB Blue Eagles Honor 
Guard to present the colors. Former Director Cathy Hart 
sang the National Anthem a capella in her usual superb 
manner. After the invocation by EAFB Chaplain Brandon 
O’Dowd, James Charlton and General Brewer introduced 
the Civilian and Military dignitaries. Civ/Mil President 
Danny Bazzell introduced the current and outgoing Offi-
cers and Directors of Civ/Mil. Our outgoing officers for 
the 2014 (Silver Anniversary) Year were Danny Bazzell, 
President, John Fergione, Vice President, Julie Swayze, 
Secretary and George “Bud” Reams, Treasurer. Our outgo-
ing Directors were Roger Hemme, Pat Russell and Cathy 
Hart. General Brewer then gave a fascinating Inspirational 
Talk about flying into combat for the first time and now 
listening to his son recount the same emotions as he begins 
his career as an Air Force pilot.  

Following an excellent dinner at the UAV Ballroom, 
Dennis Anderson also gave a fine Keynote Address.   
Danny Bazzell then acknowledged the outgoing Direc-
tors who were presented with various recognitions.  Ju-

lie Swayze was recognized as the CivMil Member of the 
Year for her three years of serving as Secretary as well as 
her work in organizing the 25th Anniversary Dinner and 
her work on several Annual Summer Barbeques.  Terry 
Landsiedel and Pan Patel were honored as the 2014 Un-
sung Heroes for their support of CivMil activities, in par-
ticular handling the beverage station at the Annual Bar-
beques. 

General Brewer then installed the 2014 - 2017 Direc-
tors: John Fergione, Al Hoffman, Terry Landsiedel, Cam  
Martin, Lisa Moulton, Richard Spann, and Julie Swayze. 
Senator Knight installed the Incoming Officers for 2014-
2015: John Fergione, President, Mark Thompson Vice 
President, Matt Winheim, Secretary, “Bud” Reams, Trea-
surer, Danny Bazzell, Immediate Past President, and Mike 
Belzil, Director at Large.

Danny Bazzell recapped his year as President, particu-
larly the success of our 25th Year with our refurbishment 
of the Operation Higher Grounds room by providing new 
video game consoles and games, new pool sticks and balls, 

coffee packets, etc. He also discussed Civ/Mil’s hosting 
our first Meet, Greet and Acclimate Reception for the vari-
ous groups of Foreign Allies coming into EAFB, particu-
larly for the F-35 program.   The purpose was to welcome 
the incoming allies and their spouses and inform them 
about what business, education, medical and other oppor-
tunities and services existed in the Antelope Valley as well 
as provide information concerning how to access them.  
Representatives from a number of agencies and organiza-
tions were present to answer questions and assist the for-
eign group members.   This proved to be highly successful.

Danny was presented various scrolls and plaques from 
the Congress; the State Senate and Assembly; Supervisors 
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Mission Statement
   The purpose and general nature of the Edwards Air 
Force Base Civilian-Military Support Group is to estab-
lish a friendly, benevolent association of civic leaders 
and military personnel at Edwards Air Force Base, to 
act as a host group whenever needed and additionally, 
to consider an annual service project to benefit EAFB.

Civ-Mil Welcomes  
Colonel David “Radome” Radomski 

by Mike Belzil

Civ-Mil is delighted to welcome Colonel 
David ”Radome” Radomski and congratu-
late him on recently undertaking duties as 
Vice Commander, 412th Test Wing, Ed-
wards Air Force Base. Col Radomski has 
already immersed himself in all things Civ-
Mil! Shortly after his arrival, he attended an 

introductory meeting and dinner with the Civ-Mil Execu-
tive Committee, and he has established himself as a regular 
attendee at monthly Civ-Mil board meetings.  Col Radom-
ski’s primary responsibility at the base is as Gen Brewer’s 
principal deputy in leading the 7,100 personnel compris-
ing the 412th Test Wing. Like many of his colleague avia-
tors in the flight test community, Colonel Radomski is no 
stranger to Edwards AFB.  

A distinguished graduate of the Reserve Officer Train-
ing Corps at the Georgia Institute of Technology, Col  
Radomski’s previous assignment to Edwards was in 2000 
as a student at the USAF Test Pilot School. Upon gradua-
tion in 2001 as an Experimental Flight Test Navigator, he 
remained at Edwards as an F-15 Flight Test Weapon Sys-
tems Operator in the 416th Flight Test Squadron and, later, 
as a Flight Commander in Test operations until 2003. Col 
Radomski returned to Edwards in July 2014, in his current 
position, following assignments, in order, at:  Eglin, the 
Pentagon, Eglin (again), Spain, and, most recently, Texas. 
He is a Master Navigator with over 2,400 hours of flight 
time, including 151 combat hours, in 45 different aircraft 
types, including the F-15, F-16 and F-111. 

If you haven’t done so already, you will undoubtedly 
have the opportunity to meet Col Radomski at one of the 
next Civ-Mil events, either on or off base.  Please be sure 
to introduce yourself and welcome him back to the Ante-
lope Valley!

from Los Angeles and Kern Counties; the Cities of Lan-
caster and Palmdale; and from Civ/Mil. He then passed the 
gavel to incoming President John Fergione who thanked 
Danny and gave a brief address. The assembled group fin-
ished the night by singing God Bless America and the Air 
Force Song, followed by a raffle and adjournment.
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CIV-MIL 2014 INSTALLATION & 25 YEARS OF SERVICE TO EDWARDS AIRFORCE BASE

AIDA AND FAMILY MEMBERS
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Departing President’s Message 
by Danny Bazzell

Dear members and friends of Civ/Mil. 

It is hard to believe two 
years has come and gone 
so quickly. It seems like 
only yesterday that I was 
handed the gavel, intro-
duced as your president 
and took the reins of this 
great organization. 

From my first event host-
ing the Aviano Honorary 
Squadron Commanders 
Association from the city 
of Aviano, Italy, as they 
toured Edwards AFB, in 
2012 to presiding over our 25th Anniversary celebrations, 
it has been a non-stop whirlwind of activity. I feel truly 
honored and blessed to have been chosen to lead such a 
wonderful group of men and women who have a heart of 
service and support for the Edwards AFB community. Not 
just once, but twice!

We managed to accomplish many good things together 
during these past two years and during the controlled cha-
os brought about by the re-organization of the Air Force 
Flight Test Center into the Air Force Test Center; Civ/Mil 
was there to provide support whenever called upon.  Some 
of our more notable endeavors were;

Our ongoing efforts in support of the Airman’s Attic con-
tinue to help enlisted families with gently used furniture, 
appliances and clothing. 

We funded the purchase of three sets of flags (56 flags 
per set) for the Flag Park project across from building 1 at 
the base; a project that then led to the reconditioning of all 
56 of the bronze plaques at the base of each flagpole. 

Supported the 412th Test Wing staff as they re-activated 
the Honorary Commander program.

Participated as one of the sponsors of the inaugural, 
”Wounded Warrior 5k Run” in support of the Edwards 
First Sergeants’ Council.

Provided over $12,000 in additional financial aid to the 
First Sergeants’ Council to support their emergency relief 
fund, car seat program, and holiday meals for our Airmen.

Supplied a full set of new billiard equipment, video game 
systems and games to the dormitory residents.

Provided two new coffee machines and over 1,000 cof-
fee pods for Higher Grounds.

Great parties! We had some memorable mixers and 
BBQs as well, didn’t we?

Did I say it has been a busy two years?

One unique activity that I am particularly proud of was 
the “Welcome to the AV” event, co-sponsored with the 
City of Palmdale and the Antelope Valley Board of Trade. 
This was a civic outreach event to welcome members of 
our allied nations partners involved with the Joint Strike 
Fighter, Test Pilot School and other programs at Edwards 
AFB. We were able to forge strong bonds with our allies 
as we welcomed them to our “Aerospace Valley” with a 
dinner and resource expo designed to build relationships 
while providing much-needed information on local edu-
cation, finance, employment and health care opportunities 
here in the AV. It was a well-attended and successful event; 
so much so that we will be conducting another such event 
in early 2015!

Sadly, my two year run was not all fun as we learned of 
the passing of long-time member and Civ/Mil Vice Presi-
dent, James welling in early 2014. James was a loyal pub-
lic servant and a staunch supporter of our military, and he 
will be missed.

In closing, I would like to say “Thank You” to all of you 
who believed in me and supported me during the past two 
years. Special thanks to the board of directors for keep-
ing me on track and helping to make my term so enjoy-
able. I wish I could thank each of you in person but suf-
fice it to say I am honored to call you friends and have 
been blessed in so many ways by my association with 
you all. I look forward to working with John Fergione 
as he takes over and guides the organization forward.  
 

John, “you have the stick.”  
Blessings to you all 
Danny A. Bazzell

Find us on Facebook
search for

Edwards-AFB-Civilian Military-Support-group/

From the top of your Facebook page
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Johnstone, 78,  
flight test engineer, planner 

By ALLISON GATLIN  
Valley Press Staff Writer

Robert “Bob” Johnstone, a driving force behind develop-
ing math and science educational programs and opportuni-
ties in the Antelope Valley and among those responsible 
for local engineering degree programs, died Saturday. He 
was 78.

The Lancaster resident was a former civilian flight test 
engineer and long-range planner for Edwards Air Force 
Base, and lived in the Valley for 51 years.

“Bob Johnstone had a real passion for education. He 
worked tirelessly,” said Les Uhazy, dean of math, science 
and engineering at Antelope Valley College, who worked 
with Johnstone on numerous science and technical educa-
tion initiatives.

“He was quite the guy. We’re going to miss him. He was 
the lynchpin and he was so willing to accept that responsi-
bility,” Uhazy said.

Johnstone’s passion for education was not so evident in 
his early years. Bored with high school, the New Jersey 
native left after his sophomore year, going to work at a 
grocery store and later at his uncle’s printing plant.

He later enlisted in the Air Force, where he earned a high 
school equivalency degree, and took an early discharge in 
order to attend college. In 1961, he was the first engineer-
ing graduate from Centenary College in Shreveport, Loui-
siana, while making the Dean’s Honor Roll.

Johnstone also has graduate degrees from Golden Gate 
University and the Industrial College of the Armed Forces.

Johnstone began work at Edwards as a civilian flight test 
engineer in 1963, moving on to the planning office after 
18 years. 

Following his retirement from Edwards, Johnstone 
started The Aerospace Office with fellow Air Force retir-
ees Phil Brady and Bill Lawrence in 1996 in an effort to 
promote Edwards as a launch site for the X-33 and other 
future space programs.

Supported by the city of Lancaster, the office provided 
technical expertise on a range of aerospace-related issues.

One topic they addressed was the difficulty in attracting 
engineers to the Valley to support the industry here.

Uhazy remembers when Johnstone and Brady ap-
proached him about developing engineers locally instead 
of trying to recruit from elsewhere.

Thus was born the Math, Science, Engineering and 
Technology Consortium, bringing together those in indus-
try and education to increase and improve the availability 
of math, science and engineering education in the Valley.

The organization was promoting what is now popularly 
known as STEM--for science, technology, engineering and 
math--before it was recognized as such, Uhazy said.

Among the many developments to come from that effort 
that will be part of Johnstone’s legacy are the Project Lead 
the Way pre-engineering programs at nearly a dozen area 
high schools and college engineering programs with Cali-
fornia State University Bakersfield and Fresno.

Johnstone was instrumental in bringing the college pro-
grams to the Valley, Uhazy said.

He also helped lead the effort to establish a four-year, 
technical-oriented university in the area.

“Bob was so significant in that,” Uhazy said. “He’s go-
ing to be missed.”

In addition to the MSET Consortium, Johnstone was in-
volved with the Antelope Valley Career Prep Council and 
the East Kern Educational Resource Network.

Johnstone was awarded the 2007 Professional Achieve-
ment Award by the Antelope Valley College Foundation 
for his education efforts.

In the early 2000s, Johnstone lent his expertise to the Ed-
wards Community Alliance, providing direction on how to 
best protect Edwards from possible closure during rounds 
of Base Realignment and Closure, or BRAC.

“He’s indispensable,” said Tom Wardlaw, president of 
the Edwards Community Alliance, in 2004. “The scope of 
knowledge he has is unbelievable.”

Johnstone is survived by his wife, Barbara, and daugh-
ters Shelley Hawkins, Melinda Tomlinson and Rhonda 
Marriott-Gonzales, as well as seven grandchildren and 
four great-grandchildren.

(Editor’s note:  Les Uhazy is a director on the Civ-Mil board. Graveside 
services were held Friday, November 14, 2014. Article reprinted with per-
mission of Dennis Anderson, Antelope Valley Press.)
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       Edwards AFB Civilian Military Support Group            

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION

Contact Information

Membership Type:  ⁭  Individual              ⁭ Corporate                   New  □             Renewal □   

Name

Street Address

City ST ZIP Code

Home Phone

Work Phone

Cell Phone

E-Mail Address

New Member Referred by: ________________         Approved by Board:________________

Access

Membership in EAFB Civ/Mil does not guarantee access to Edwards AFB.
 
The granting of any access is a privilege and such access may be denied, revised or 
revoked at any time by order of the Commander, 412th Test Wing, Edwards Air Force Base.

Interests

I am interested in volunteering to assist with the following committees

___  Elections                                      ___ Annual BBQ                            

___ By-Laws                                       ___ Newsletter

___ Annual Project                              ___ Installation Banquet

___ Membership                                 ___ Other

___ I am interested in serving as a Director

In addition to my dues I would like to donate an additional $_______ to Civ/Mil

Payment Information 

Annual membership dues are $60.00 per person (Individual) spouse $40.  Corporate membership 
$125.00 (one designated member only)

Please make checks payable to: EAFB Civ/Mil

Mail Completed Application to:  PO BOX 812 LANCASTER, CA 93584-0812

Membership Includes:
Membership Card
Membership Certificate
Civ/Mil Coin (New members only: limited to one per membership, additional coins may be purchased if 
desired)
2 Decals For Vehicle, Home or Office

Why not Become a Civ-Mil Menber
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Civ-Mil 25th Anniversary Silver Book Coming Soon!
 

By Dick Spann
 

The Civ-Mil Twenty Fifth Anniversary “Silver Book,” the history of our organization, is progressing nicely.  Diane Nagy 
has done a wonderful job of organizing a mountain of information and preparing it for publication.  John Fergione and Dick 
Spann have prepared a number of short articles for the book and several others have contributed to the gleaning of historical 
data from our archives.  

We hope to have a draft of the book available soon.  The primary work in the future will be raising the funds to publish it.  
Aida O’Connor, John Fergione and Dick Spann had a “brainstorming” session recently to determine the best methods to raise 
publishing funds, estimated to be between eight and ten thousand dollars.  John is preparing a proposal for consideration by 
the Board of Directors.  

New Members
We Welcome Our
Newest Members:

PAUL DOBON

As of the publishing of this Newsletter, our  
Membership stands at 104 strong!

Airman’s Attic Notice
Special thanks to Pan Patel

   If you, or anyone you know, are interested in mak-
ing a donation to the Airman’s Attic, here is some 
important information you should know.  Pan has do-
nated the use of a storage facility to hold items for 
delivery to the Airman’s Attic.  The storage unit is on 
his property at the Devonshire Inn, 2076 West Ro-
samond Boulevard in Rosamond.  If you have any 
questions or would like to coordinate storage, please 
contact Pan Patel at (661) 256-3454.

We Need Volunteers…

   At times, we get calls, with usually only a few 
days’ notice, to pick up items being donated to the 
Airman’s Attic.  This generally involves loading a 
truck at a home or a storage facility and moving these 
donations to the Devonshire.  If you would like to 
help us in this endeavor, please let us know and we 
will be glad to add your name to our volunteer list.  
We will call you, with as much advance notice as we 
get, when a pickup and delivery is being scheduled.  
The time you spend loading our (donated) truck will 
surely be appreciated by the young military men and 
women who really need these items.

Thanks in Advance!

Upcoming Events

1. Reception for  
	 Visiting Allied Country Members 
	 January 23, 2015

2. Civ-Mil Spring Mixer 
	 Spring 2015 (TBD) 
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Board of Directors
John Fergione:  President

Mark Thompson:  Vice President
Matt Winheim:  Secretary

Dr. George “Bud” Reams:  Treasurer
Past President:  Danny  Bazzell
Director at Large: Mike Belzil

Directors

	 Art Furtado
	 Julie Swayze
	 Roger Hemme
	 Allen Hoffman
	 Lisa Moulton
	 Terry Landsiedel
	 Cam Martin

Founder
Aida O’Connor

George Nagy
Pan Patel
Rhonda Nelson
Robert Slade
Richard Spann
Stan Turner
Dr. Les Uhazy

Directors Emeritus

Alis Clausen
Cathy Hansen

Terry Scott

Honorary Lifetime Directors
Clyde Bailey
George Fox

Aida O’Connor
Andy Shillinglaw

In Memoriam
Robert “Bob” Johnstone

The EAFB Civ-Mil Newsletter
Editor:  Mike Belzel

Designer:  Bradley Smith
Printing:  Bohn’s Printing

Photography By:
Al Hoffman

If you are enjoying reading this Newsletter, and you are not a member of  
Civ-Mil, but would like more information on the organization, please contact:

George Nagy at (661) 943-7731

You may also submit your request in writing to:
EAFB Civ-Mil
P.O. Box 812

Lancaster, CA 93584-0812
Attn: Membership Chairman

http://www.eafbcivmil.org


